
YMCA Blue Ridge Family and Friends,

This issue of The Blue Ridge Voice was completed and printed prior to the events of 
September 27, 2024. Hurricane Helene caused catastrophic damage to our property and 
to the entire Western North Carolina region. We hope you are keeping up with our updates 
on www.blueridgeassembly.org/storm-relief.

We considered not sending out this issue, but ultimately felt the stories – our summer 
recap, our emphasis on youth development, and our feature on the Lotz Lodge dedication 
– were ones we still wanted you to see. Even in the midst of the grief we are feeling 
at the destruction and loss throughout campus, we still find joy in knowing what an 
impactful summer we had. And we thought it might help give us all hope for the joys and 
accomplishments we will one day celebrate again. 

Our upcoming calendar, of course, has changed. Our agenda for the next few months 
will focus on assessing our damage and then we will start walking through our journey of 
restoring and repairing our places. Let these stories and events help us to remember the 
positive, life-changing impacts on youth, teens and families provided within these spaces 
we treasure.

With love from the Mountain,

Melissa Bailey Logan  
President and CEO
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